
 

  - 1 - 

VIRGINIA BOARD OF VETERINARY MEDICINE 
PUBLIC HEARING ON FAST TRACK REGULATIONS 

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH PROFESSIONS 
OCTOBER 7, 2004 

  
TIME AND PLACE: The Public Hearing was called to order at  
 8:30 a.m. on Thursday, October 7, 2004 at the 

Department of Health Professions, Richmond, 
VA.  The purpose of the Hearing was to receive 
public comment on the proposed fast track 
regulations of the Board of Veterinary Medicine 
which will clarify the definition of surgery and 
change the definition of supervision. 

 
PRESIDING OFFICER: John T. Wise, DVM – President 
 
BOARD MEMBERS: Andrew F. Horner, DVM 
  
STAFF PRESENT: Elizabeth A. Carter, Ph.D., Executive Director 
 Elaine Yeatts, Senior Regulatory Analyst 
 Terri Behr, Administrative Assistant 
 
COMMENTS: There was no comment presented and no 

members of the public were present.  
 
ADJOURN: The hearing adjourned at 8:32 a.m. 
   
 
_____________________________________________ 
John T. Wise, DVM, President 
 
 
_____________________________________________ 
Elizabeth A. Carter, Ph.D., Executive Director 
 
 


